
Gentlemen: 

 

  I urge you to vote against HB 941.  We don't need any more "feel good" legislation which does nothing 

but punish law abiding citizens with red tape and increased fees.  

 

As a retired law enforcement officer with over 35 years experience, I can safely say I have not, in my 

entire realm of experience, seen even one instance where any form of legislation has prevented 

criminals, or other unsavory types, from obtaining firearms, other offensive weaponry, or ammunition, 

as well.  

 

That said, I respectfully request that you do not allow such an insipid and unnecessarily restrictive 

measure to become law. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Kimball P. Vickery 

Chief of Police (RET.) 

PO Box 732 

Mt. Angel, OR. 97362 

 


